Approved  

MINUTES

Workshop Meeting

Sanbornton Planning Board

Meeting Date and Time:
Thursday, February 21, 2013 at 7:00 PM

Meeting Place:

Town Office Meeting Room, Sanbornton, NH


The meeting was called to order by Planning Board member, Carmine Cioffi at 7:00 pm.

Roll Call

Regular Members present: Dick Gardner, Carmine Cioffi, Evelyn Auger and Selectman Karen Ober     
     








    Alternate Members present: Will Ellis  


Regular Members absent: Don Bormes







Alternate Members absent: Nick Orgettas


Others present at the meeting: Planner, Bob Ward, Engineer, Nick Crisenti of SFC Engineering, Doug Cutillo and Jason Cutillo.    

Seating of Alternates for absent Regular Members – None.

Review and Approve draft minutes of 2/7/13 – Selectman Ober made a motion to approve the draft meeting minutes of February 7, 2013 without corrections. Dick Gardner seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 

New Business

a. Pre-application, conceptual discussion with Steele Hill Resort for a revised Site Plan for “Steel Hill South”, located on Steele Hill Road and identified at Tax map 4, Lot 6 – Engineer Crisenti stated the PB approved a plan for Steele Hill south in 2009 and provided a copy of the previous plan. Engineer Crisenti explained the new proposal would be for three (3) additional buildings versus four (4) and they would be reducing the impervious surface, to create more green area. Doug Cutillo noted there would be six (6), two (2) bedroom units in each building. Doug Cutillo stated the increase in the “green” area would allow for more recreation and a tent to be placed outside for weddings, for older relatives to enjoy the outdoors in bad weather. Selectman Ober asked if the addition would be down to the right of the golf course and Doug Cutillo replied yes, due to the steep slope in that area, another building would be impractical. Selectman Ober asked if fire services would be able to access the proposed area. Doug Cutillo replied yes, the Town’s Fire Chief has reviewed the plans and they should be able to fit their apparatus in there. Jason Cutillo stated the proposal will make for better parking than other areas and it will look better. Planner Ward noted there may be septic issues. Engineer Crisenti stated he would show the center buildings septic and the cutoff for the first building leading to the second building. Dick Gardner asked if they would be installing a “fancy” new system. Doug Cutillo replied he was not sure what kind but there is an evolution of different septic system at the resort and this is the oldest one. Selectman Ober asked how they would handle the water run-off because of the slope. Engineer Crisenti replied the drainage is designed but there will be less flow because of the decrease in impervious surface and he would provide the PB with new calculations. Dick Gardner asked if lighting would be addressed and Engineer Crisenti replied there are two poles currently (boxes w/ shields) but there will be safety lighting for people (LED). Dick Gardner asked what the schedule for the proposal was and Doug Cutillo replied the Spring. 

b. Discussion Re: the cost of hard copies of the Master Plan, as approved by the BOS – Planner Ward reported that the BOS have set the price for hard copies of the Town’s Master Plan at $25 dollars. Selectman Ober noted the cost would include double-sided copies and colored maps. Planner Ward explained that the Master Plan is also on the Town’s web-site and is being made available for circulation at the Library. It was agreed later in the meeting that Planner Ward should charge postage for mailing out copies as well. 

c. Discussion Re: request from PSNH for scheduling Public Hearing concerning proposed tree cutting on Steele Hill Road and Oak Hill Road – Planner Ward reported that the letter regarding the tree trimming provided a map but there was not a date set for public hearing. Planner Ward stated he would schedule the public hearing and then advertise under the scenic protocol.   

d. Discussion of PB budget and questions raised by Budget Committee – Planner Ward stated the PB's budget was level funded with the exception of the Administrative Support line that was decreased to $1,000 dollars. Planner Ward stated the Budget Committee has questions regarding the line items for postage, advertising and printing. After a brief discussion, Selectman Ober made a motion to decrease the postage line to $200 dollars. Dick Gardner seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. Carmine Cioffi made a motion to leave the advertising line at $500 dollars. Selectman Ober seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.  Selectman Ober made a motion to leave the printing line at $250 dollars. Evelyn Auger seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 

e. Review and approval of the PB's Annual Report – The PB reviewed the draft annual report and made one addition to the document. Dick Gardner made a motion to approve the PB's 2012 annual report. Selectman Ober seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 

   

Old Business

a. Final review of proposed amendments to the Zoning Ordinance for Town Meeting 2013 – Planner Ward provided the PB with a final draft. Selectman Ober made a motion to approve the proposed amendments to the Zoning Ordinance for 2013. Dick Gardner seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.             

b. Update on the progress of the Housing Advisory Committee – Planner Ward reported that the final draft of the Housing section will be reviewed in March.      

c. Final preparations for the Joint Land Use Board meeting and Public Hearing on proposed Master Plan – Planner Ward informed the PB that notices have been posted and he intends to send out a press release.  

Other Business 

a. Discussion Re: Attendance at “NH Water & Watershed Conference” – The PB agreed that Planner Ward could attend the conference on March 22, 2013 from 8-4 pm. 

b. Community Planning Grant – Planner Ward submitted the grant application in the “nick” of time. Those Towns that applied will know by the first week of March, if the grant has been awarded. 

Planners Update

a. Correspondence – None at this time.  

b. Up-coming planning meetings –March 7, 2013 at 7:00 p.m. – PUBLIC HEARING on MASTER PLAN and Joint Land Use Board Meeting, to be held at the Town Offices until further notice. 

     Meeting Adjourned, The meeting adjourned at 8:35 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

April Rollins

Planning Board Secretary

